
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR  :      The Directors 
   Policy and Planning Service 
   Legal Affairs Service 
   Climate Change Service  
 
   The Bureau Directors 
   Environmental Management Bureau 
   Ecosystems Research and Development Bureau 
    

All Regional Executive Directors 
    
FROM       : The Director  
   Legislative Liaison Office 
 
SUBJECT     : REQUEST FOR COMMENTS TO THE PROPOSED PUBLIC 

UTILITY VEHICLE (PUV) MODERNIZATION ACT OF THE 

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SERVICES 

 
DATE  : 31 July 2023 
 

 
In reference to the electronic mail received by our Office, the Senate Committee 

on Public Services is requesting for information on the following matter in relation to 

the above subject:  

1. Comments on Senate Bill No. 105, as attached, particularly your definitive 

position on Section 5 (Engine and Replacement Specification) regarding 

the necessity of using Euro series engines as well as other alternatives for 

PUV use; and 

2. DENR Regulations on the Certificate of Conformity issued to vehicles, 

engines, and spare parts imported to the country for PUVs. 

 

In this regard, may we respectfully request comments/recommendations on 
the above-mentioned Senate Bill, as requested by the Committee. Kindly submit them 
through email at denrllo@denr.gov.ph. Attached herewith are the Letter Request and 
copy of the Senate Bill.  
    

 

       
ROMIROSE B. PADIN 

 
 
 
cc: Undersecretary for Special Concerns and Legislative Affairs 
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